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www.CapitolConnection.org or call 703– 
993–3100. 

Commission conferences are 
accessible under section 508 of the 
Rehabilitation Act of 1973. For 
accessibility accommodations, please 
send an email to accessibility@ferc.gov 
or call toll free 1–866–208–3372 (voice) 
or 202–502–8659 (TTY), or send a FAX 
to 202–208–2106 with the required 
accommodations. 

For more information about this 
conference, please contact: Sarah 
McKinley, Office of External Affairs, 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 
888 First Street NE., Washington, DC 
20426, (202) 502–8368, 
sarah.mckinley@ferc.gov. 

Dated: April 28, 2015. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2015–11413 Filed 5–11–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission 

[Project No. 2614–038] 

City of Hamilton, Ohio, American 
Municipal Power, Inc.; Notice of 
Application for Partial Transfer of 
License and Soliciting Comments, 
Motions To Intervene, and Protests 

On April 22, 2015, the City of 
Hamilton, Ohio (City or transferor) and 
American Municipal Power, Inc. (AMP 
or transferee) filed an application to 
partially transfer the license for the 
Greenup Project No. 2614, located on 
the Ohio River in Scioto County, Ohio. 
The application requests to partially 
transfer the license for the Greenup 
Project to add AMP as a co-licensee. 

The transferor and transferee seek 
Commission approval to a partial 
transfer of the license for the Greenup 
Project from the City, as sole licensee, 
to the City and AMP, as co-licensees. 

Applicant Contacts: For Transferor: 
Mr. Joshua Smith, City Manager, City of 
Hamilton, 345 High Street, 7th Floor, 
Hamilton, OH 45011–6071, Email: 
smithja@cihamilton.oh.us; Mr. Alan I. 
Robbins, Esq., Jennings Strouss & 
Salmon, PLC, 1350 I Street NW., Suite 
810, Washington, DC 20005, Email: 
arobbins@jsslaw.com. For Transferee: 
Mr. Marc S. Gerken, P.E., President and 
CEO, American Municipal Power, Inc., 
1111 Schrock Road, Suite 100, 
Columbus, OH 43229, Email: mgerken@
amppartners.org; Mr. Phil E. Meier, Vice 
President, Hydro Development and 
Operations, American Municipal Power, 

Inc., 1111 Schrock Road, Suite 100, 
Columbus, OH 43229, Email: pmeier@
amppartners.org; and Mr. John W. 
Bentine, Esq., Sr. Vice President and 
General Counsel, Email: jbentine@
amppartners.org, American Municipal 
Power, Inc., 1111 Schrock Road, Suite 
100, Columbus, OH 43229 

FERC Contact: Patricia W. Gillis, (202) 
502–8735. 

Deadline for filing comments, motions 
to intervene, and protests: 30 days from 
the date that the Commission issues this 
notice. The Commission strongly 
encourages electronic filing. Please file 
motions to intervene, comments, and 
protests using the Commission’s eFiling 
system at http://www.ferc.gov/docs- 
filing/efiling.asp. Commenters can 
submit brief comments up to 6,000 
characters, without prior registration, 
using the eComment system at http://
www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/
ecomment.asp. You must include your 
name and contact information at the end 
of your comments. For assistance, 
please contact FERC Online Support at 
FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, (866) 
208–3676 (toll free), or (202) 502–8659 
(TTY). In lieu of electronic filing, please 
send a paper copy to: Secretary, Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 
First Street NE., Washington, DC 20426. 
The first page of any filing should 
include docket number P–2614–038. 

Dated: April 28, 2015. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2015–11412 Filed 5–11–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
AGENCY 

[FRL–9927–57–OA] 

Notification of a Public Teleconference 
of the Chartered Science Advisory 
Board 

AGENCY: Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA) Science Advisory Board 
(SAB) Staff Office announces a public 
teleconference to review three draft SAB 
reports on the EPA’s Integrated Risk 
Information System (IRIS) assessments 
for ammonia, trimethylbenzenes and 
ethylene oxide, respectively. 
DATES: The public teleconference for the 
Chartered SAB will be conducted on 
Monday June 8, 2015 from 1:00 p.m. to 
5:00 p.m. (Eastern Time). 
ADDRESSES: The public teleconference 
will be conducted by telephone only. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Any 
member of the public wishing to obtain 
information concerning the public 
teleconference may contact Mr. Thomas 
Carpenter, Designated Federal Officer 
(DFO), EPA Science Advisory Board 
Staff Office (1400R), U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency, 1200 Pennsylvania 
Avenue NW., Washington, DC 20460; by 
telephone/voice mail at (202) 564–4885 
or at carpenter.thomas@epa.gov. 
General information about the SAB as 
well as any updates concerning the 
teleconference announced in this notice 
may be found on the EPA Web site at 
http://www.epa.gov/sab. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The SAB 
was established pursuant to the 
Environmental Research, Development, 
and Demonstration Authorization Act 
(ERDDAA), codified at 42 U.S.C. 4365, 
to provide independent scientific and 
technical advice to the Administrator on 
the technical basis for Agency positions 
and regulations. The SAB is a federal 
advisory committee chartered under the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA), 5 U.S.C., App. 2. Pursuant to 
FACA and EPA policy, notice is hereby 
given that the chartered SAB will hold 
a public teleconference to review three 
draft SAB reports on toxicological 
assessments for the IRIS program. The 
assessments address ammonia, 
trimethylbenzenes, and ethylene oxide 
respectively. The chartered SAB will 
conduct a quality review of three draft 
reports that focus on the scientific and 
technical merit of the assessments. The 
SAB undertook this review at the 
request of the EPA’s Office of Research 
and Development. Quality review is a 
key function of the chartered SAB. Draft 
reports prepared by SAB committees, 
panels, or work groups must be 
reviewed and approved by the chartered 
SAB before transmittal to the EPA 
Administrator. Consistent with FACA, 
the chartered SAB makes a 
determination in a public meeting about 
each draft report and determines 
whether the report is ready to be 
transmitted to the EPA Administrator. 

For EPA’s Toxicological Review of 
Ammonia, ORD evaluated 
epidemiological data, experimental 
animal data, and other relevant data 
from studies of the noncancer and 
cancer effects of ammonia. This 
assessment includes an inhalation 
reference concentration (RfC) and a 
qualitative cancer descriptor. The 
assessment does not include an oral 
reference dose (RfD) or a quantitative 
cancer assessment. Information about 
this advisory activity can be found on 
the Web at http://yosemite.epa.gov/sab/ 
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sabproduct.nsf/fedrgstr_activites/
IRIS%20Ammonia?OpenDocument. 

The second review will focus on an 
SAB draft report reviewing the EPA’s 
Toxicological Review of 
Trimethylbenzenes. For the 
trimethylbenzenes assessment; 
including 1,2,3-TMB, 1,2,4-TMB, and 
1,3,5-TMB, ORD evaluated experimental 
animal data and other relevant 
noncancer data. The assessment 
includes an inhalation RfC, oral RfD, 
and qualitative cancer descriptor for 
each isomer. The assessment does not 
include a quantitative cancer 
assessment. Information about this 
advisory activity can be found on the 
Web at http://yosemite.epa.gov/sab/
sabproduct.nsf/fedrgstr_activites/
IRIS%20Trimethylbenzenes?Open
Document. 

The third review will focus on an 
SAB draft report reviewing the EPA’s 
Evaluation of the Inhalation 
Carcinogenicity of Ethylene Oxide. The 
carcinogenicity assessment of ethylene 
oxide presents an evaluation of the 
cancer hazard and the derivation of 
quantitative cancer risk estimates from 
exposure to ethylene oxide by 
inhalation. The hazard assessment 
includes a review of epidemiologic 
studies, rodent cancer bioassays, and 
mechanistic studies, e.g., genotoxicity 
studies. The quantitative assessment 
includes exposure-response modeling 
for the derivation of inhalation unit risk 
estimates of cancer risk at low (generally 
environmental) exposure concentrations 
and estimates of the cancer risk 
associated with some occupational 
exposure scenarios. Information about 
this advisory activity can be found on 
the Web at http://yosemite.epa.gov/sab/ 
sabproduct.nsf/fedrgstr_activites/
Eto%20Inhalation%20Carcinogenicity?
OpenDocument. 

Availability of Meeting Materials: The 
agenda and materials in support of these 
teleconference will be available on the 
EPA Web site at http://www.epa.gov/sab 
in advance of the teleconference. 

Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Public comment for consideration by 
EPA’s federal advisory committees and 
panels has a different purpose from 
public comment provided to EPA 
program offices. Therefore, the process 
for submitting comments to a federal 
advisory committee is different from the 
process used to submit comments to an 
EPA program office. 

Federal advisory committees and 
panels, including scientific advisory 
committees, provide independent 
advice to EPA. Members of the public 
can submit comments for a federal 
advisory committee to consider as it 
develops advice for EPA. Input from the 

public to the SAB will have the most 
impact if it provides specific scientific 
or technical information or analysis for 
SAB panels to consider or if it relates to 
the clarity or accuracy of the technical 
information. Members of the public 
wishing to provide comment should 
contact the Designated Federal Officer 
as noted above. Oral Statements: In 
general, individuals or groups 
requesting an oral presentation at a 
teleconference will be limited to three 
minutes. Each person making an oral 
statement should consider providing 
written comments as well as their oral 
statement so that the points presented 
orally can be expanded upon in writing. 
Interested parties should contact Mr. 
Thomas Carpenter, DFO, in writing 
(preferably via email) at the contact 
information noted above by June 1, 
2015, to be placed on the list of public 
speakers. Written Statements: Written 
statements should be supplied to the 
DFO, preferably via email, at the contact 
information noted above one week 
before the teleconference so that the 
information may be made available to 
the Board members for their 
consideration. It is the SAB Staff Office 
general policy to post written comments 
on the Web page for the advisory 
meeting or teleconference. Submitters 
are requested to provide an unsigned 
version of each document because the 
SAB Staff Office does not publish 
documents with signatures on its Web 
sites. Members of the public should be 
aware that their personal contact 
information, if included in any written 
comments, may be posted to the SAB 
Web site. Copyrighted material will not 
be posted without explicit permission of 
the copyright holder. 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Mr. Thomas 
Carpenter at (202) 564–4885 or 
carpenter.thomas@epa.gov. To request 
accommodation of a disability, please 
contact Mr. Carpenter preferably at least 
ten days prior to the teleconference to 
give EPA as much time as possible to 
process your request. 

Dated: May 5, 2015. 

Thomas H. Brennan, 
Deputy Director, EPA Science Advisory Staff 
Office. 
[FR Doc. 2015–11448 Filed 5–11–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6560–50–P 

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK 

[Public Notice: EIB–2015–0011] 

Application for Final Commitment for a 
Long-Term Loan or Financial 
Guarantee in Excess of $100 Million: 
AP088942XX 

AGENCY: Export-Import Bank of the 
United States. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: This Notice is to inform the 
public, in accordance with Section 
3(c)(10) of the Charter of the Export- 
Import Bank of the United States (‘‘Ex- 
Im Bank’’), that Ex-Im Bank has received 
an application for final commitment for 
a long-term loan or financial guarantee 
in excess of $100 million (as calculated 
in accordance with Section 3(c)(10) of 
the Charter). Comments received within 
the comment period specified below 
will be presented to the Ex-Im Bank 
Board of Directors prior to final action 
on this Transaction. Comments received 
will be made available to the public. 
DATES: Comments must be received on 
or before June 8, 2015 to be assured of 
consideration before final consideration 
of the transaction by the Board of 
Directors of Ex-Im Bank. 
ADDRESSES: Comments may be 
submitted through Regulations.gov at 
WWW.REGULATIONS.GOV. To submit 
a comment, enter EIB-2015-0011 under 
the heading ‘‘Enter Keyword or ID’’ and 
select Search. Follow the instructions 
provided at the Submit a Comment 
screen. Please include your name, 
company name (if any) and EIB-2015- 
0011 on any attached document. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Reference: AP088942XX. 
Purpose and Use: 
Brief description of the purpose of the 

transaction: 
To support the export of U.S.- 

manufactured commercial aircraft to 
Azerbaijan. 

Brief non-proprietary description of 
the anticipated use of the items being 
exported: 

To be used for passenger air service 
within Azerbaijan and between 
Azerbaijan and other countries. To the 
extent that Ex-Im Bank is reasonably 
aware, the items being exported are not 
expected to produce exports or provide 
services in competition with the 
exportation of goods or provision of 
services by a United States industry. 

Parties: 
Principal Suppliers: The Boeing 

Company and General Electric 
Corporation. 

Obligor: Azerbaijan Airlines. 
Guarantor(s): Ministry of Finance of 

the Republic of Azerbaijan. 
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